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Interesting & Useful web sites 

 
http://cssr.cqu.edu.au/FCWViewer/view.do?page=581 
Population Research Lab - CQU 
 

http://www.10000steps.org.au/ 
10000 Steps 

Welcome 
A warm welcome to our newest list subscribers! After a few delays here is the third issue of In Touch, 

the CQ Healthy Communities newsletter. You can also view the newsletter from our web site by clicking 

here.  

We are keeping on our toes here at Healthy Communities. In this issue I will relate some of the activities 

that CQU is undertaking under the Healthy Communities banner and how you can participate.  

You can also find some information on some particular date claimers and non-CQU community events. 

As I‟ve mentioned in previous issues, the aim is to not only relate news and developments from CQU but 

also provide an outlet for you and your organization to promote events relevant to particular themes 

within the scope of Healthy Communities.  

Details on how you can contribute to the newsletter can be found here.  

Breakfast with the Prof 
On 23 April, Prof Kerry Mummery from CQU hosted a breakfast discussion at the Coffee Star café in 

Rockhampton on the topic Electronic Chronic Disease Management. With nearly 35 interested persons in 

attendance, the event was booked out several days before its due date. The staff at the Coffee Star were 

very accommodating with our requests and we look forward to doing business with them again. This 

particular event was a precursor to several other Healthy Communities events that will take place at 

various locations throughout the rest of this year. Details of these events can be read further on down in 

this newsletter.   

 

Kerry appeared on WIN News in Rockhampton and Toowoomba in the days following the breakfast, such 

was the interest in his topic. 

 

Research News # 1 
Congratulations to postgraduate student Ajay Krishnamurthy of the Capricorn Institute of Mucosal 

Immunology at CQU.  

Ajay is the sole Australian recipient of a Postgraduate Travel Award which was initiated this year by both 

American and Australian Societies for Microbiology, allowing the reciprocal exchange of one student 

member to attend and present at the national conference of the other society. This award also allows the 

recipient to visit the research lab of a researcher in that country. Ajay will be presenting his work at the 

American Society for Microbiology annual meeting which will be held in Boston, USA from 1st -5th June 

2008, a meeting that typically attracts between 15-20,000 delegates.  

This esteemed award entitles Ajay to all airfares, accommodation, conference registration, and 

substantial funding for a two week visit to a laboratory (Research Institute at Nationwide Children‟s 

Hospital in Columbus, Ohio), following the conference. 

In further news, Dr Mitch Duncan, in his new role as a Post-doctoral research fellow with Healthy 

Communities, recently travelled to Auckland to undertake some collaborative research with colleagues 

from Auckland University of Technology. The research examines how people travel through the urban 

environment during their journey to and from work. The project uses Global Positioning Systems, 

Geographic Information Systems and accelerometers to monitor the travel route, characteristics of the 

built environment and how these factors interact to influence the intensity of physical activity performed 

during walking and cycling to work. Results of the project are expected in the latter half of this year.  

Well done Mitch. Read more about Mitch‟s other research in the item below. 

 

http://cssr.cqu.edu.au/FCWViewer/view.do?page=581
http://www.10000steps.org.au/
http://content.cqu.edu.au/FCWViewer/view.do?page=5048


 
http://www.bom.gov.au/weather/qld/ 
Bureau of Meteorology – Queensland Weather Warnings 

 

http://www.asc.asn.au 
Australian Association of Science Communicators 

 
http://www.cqu.edu.au/ 
Central Queensland University’s home page 

 
http://www.health.qld.gov.au/ 
Queensland Health 

 
http://www.health.gov.au/ 
New Australian government’s Department of Health and Ageing 

 
http://www.healthycommunities.cqu.edu.au/ 
CQ Healthy Communities 
 

http://www.adobe.com/products/reader/ 
Download Adobe’s latest version of its PDF Reader here 

 

 

 

 

Contact Us  

Homepage - CQU Healthy Communities 

email: j.douglas@cqu.edu.au 

Telephone: (07) 49309371 

Postal address: 

Building 18 

CQU Rockhampton Campus 

North Rockhampton 

Qld, 4702 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Research News # 2: Women invited to test physical activity 
prescriptions  
Rockhampton district women are invited to help test 2 physical activity prescriptions, to help with a 

research project at Central Queensland University.  

 

Dr Mitch Duncan is keen to hear from women aged 35-60 who are currently doing no or little physical 

activity.  

 

Those participating will complete all activity in their own time and only attend a testing session at the 

University at the beginning and end of the project.  

 

Participants will be asked to complete either the 10,000 Steps/day program or a 30-minutes daily 

activity program.  

 

Potential participants should contact Dr Duncan via 4930 6977 or m.duncan@cqu.edu.au.   

 

Research News # 3: Population Research Laboratory Centre for 
Social Science Research - Queensland Social Survey (QSS) 2008 
 

The Population Research Laboratory 

 

The Centre for Social Science Research established the Population Research Laboratory (PRL) in 1999 to 

serve the needs of both university and non-university groups for high-quality, cost-efficient, large-scale 

survey research. The PRL is a fully integrated Computer-Assisted-Telephone-Interview (CATI) lab 

operating Ci3 software from Sawtooth Technologies. Since its beginning, the PRL has completed more 

than 40 large-scale projects utilising the CATI system, including the Central Queensland Social Survey, 

which has been conducted on an annual basis since the inception of the PRL.  

 

The Survey  

 

The 2008 Queensland Social Survey (QSS-2008)is the fourth in a series of annual cost-shared, omnibus 

surveys aimed at obtaining public opinion on a range of topics held by a random sample of Queensland 

residents. 

 

The cost-sharing participation feature of the survey allows individuals and agencies the opportunity to 

collect high quality data from a sizeable state sample at a far lower cost than an independent survey.  

The Queensland Social Survey serves the research needs of both university researchers and community 

organizations. Community groups and government agencies can utilize the Queensland Social Survey as 

a reliable, credible, and relatively low-cost data collection vehicle. The 2008Queensland Social Survey 

will be conducted in July/August of this year. 

 

The 2008 Queensland Social Survey Sample 

 

The2008Queensland Social Survey sample contains two sub-samples: 

 

•South-East Queensland (Brisbane and Moreton Statistical Divisions)(n=800) 

 

•The remainder of the State (Other Queensland, n=400) 

 

In the initial phase of a two-stage sampling procedure, households are randomly selected 

usingsamplemanagementfeaturesoftheCATIsoftwareprogram.Withineach selected household, quota 

sampling by gender is used to ensure an equal proportion of male and female respondents. The use of 

ethical research protocols and trained interviewers ensures quality data and good response rates. 

 

Services and Deliverables  

http://www.bom.gov.au/weather/qld
http://www.asc.asn.au/
http://www.cqu.edu.au/
http://www.health.qld.gov.au/
http://www.health.gov.au/
http://www.healthycommunities.cqu.edu.au/D
http://www.adobe.com/products/reader/
http://www.healthycommunities.cqu.edu.au/
mailto:j.douglas@cqu.edu.au
mailto:m.duncan@cqu.edu.au
http://cssr.cqu.edu.au/FCWViewer/view.do?page=579
http://cssr.cqu.edu.au/FCWViewer/view.do?page=581


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Prof Bob Miles - speaker at the first Research 

Unplugged event on 29 May 
 
 

 

 

PRL staff provide assistance to clients in question design and advise them on appropriate methods of 

analysis and presentation of the data. Clients are charged a basic unit cost for their specific questions. 

The client data set consists of the sponsored questions and a range of socio-demographic variables, 

including age, gender, marital status, education, religion, employment status, occupational major group, 

household income, individual income, household composition, home ownership, voting preference in 

state and commonwealth elections and sample area in Queensland. In total there are over 35 

demographic questions associated with each respondent‟s data. In addition to the data set, the PRL 

provides frequency distributions, selected cross-tabulations, and a technical sampling report.  

 

Cost Sharing  

 

The cost for a submission to participate on the Queensland Social Survey is determined by evaluating 

the submitted questions in terms of standardized question units. The simple single response pre-coded 

question is rated as one question unit. More complex questions are rated in reference to this basic unit. 

Written cost estimates are provided to potential clients after the receipt of draft questions. To participate 

in the survey a minimum set of five questions at a base cost of $7,500 is required. Reduced rates are 

available for single sample areas, i.e. only Brisbane or Other Queensland.  

 

Applications for the 2008 Queensland Social Survey close Monday 2 June 2008.  

 

For more information on the 2008 Queensland Social Survey, please contact:  

Miss Christine Hanley  

Manager, Population Research Laboratory, Centre for Social Science Research (Bld 18/LG.09)  

Central Queensland University Phone: (07) 4930-6335  

Email: c.hanley@cqu.edu.au  

 

Also available for contact are:  

Associate Professor Stewart Lockie  

Director, Centre for Social Science Research  

Email: s.lockie@cqu.edu.au 

 

Professor Kerry Mummery  

Head, Population Research Laboratory  

Email: k.mummery@cqu.edu.au 

 

CQU Events 
As alluded to in the introduction above, the second half of 2008 promises to be a busy one for CQU 

Healthy Communities. We are trialling several different events in an effort to keep not just CQU informed 

about Healthy Communities but also the broader Central Queensland public. So while some of these 

events have more of a  „CQU focus‟, most are open to the general public and anyone with an interest in 

Healthy Communities as well. 

A number of events has been organised including a series of seminars, a research showcase, research 

unplugged science cafes, and a capacity building workshop/discussion series. 

Here is a rough schedule of the events in progress and those yet to take place. More names will be 

added to the lists as they become confirmed. You can read more about these on our web site. 

 

Seminar Series 

2 May Dr John McGrath 

9 May Assoc. Prof Stewart Lockie  

16 May Dr Cristina Caperchione 

23 May Assoc Prof Lee Di Milia 

6 June Dr Matt Rockloff 

18 July Heather Nancarrow 

15 August Dr Andrew Fenning 

 

Research Unplugged 

http://cssr.cqu.edu.au/FCWViewer/view.do?page=581
http://cssr.cqu.edu.au/FCWViewer/view.do?page=579
mailto:c.hanley@cqu.edu.au
mailto:s.lockie@cqu.edu.au
mailto:k.mummery@cqu.edu.au
http://onlinemedia.cqu.edu.au/media_request.htm?file=cqu/staff/cssr/healthy_communities_020508&start=00:05:35&end=00:52:55&formats=1
http://onlinemedia.cqu.edu.au/media_request.htm?file=cqu/staff/cssr/healthy_communities_090508&start=00:03:22&end=00:52:56&formats=1
http://onlinemedia.cqu.edu.au/media_request.htm?file=cqu/staff/cssr/healthy_communities_160508&start=00:03:58&end=00:50:50&formats=1


29 May Prof Bob Miles 

31 July Ms Karena Burke 

25 Sept Assoc Prof Stewart Lockie 

27 November Ms Heather Nancarrow 

 

Capacity Building Series 

30 May Dr Mitch Duncan 

 

Research Showcase 

2 June Various CQU speakers 

 

Note that where practical events are recorded and video streamed. Those seminars with streaming links 

are highlighted above.  

More events are planned with more seminar speakers announced as they become available. While these 

events are primarily based and organised from Rockhampton at this stage, it is hoped that in future 

other CQU campuses can organise their own events.  

And don‟t forget, if you have an event that you wish to advertise, please let us know and we can help 

distribute appropriate flyers or notices via our mailing lists or this newsletter. 

If you would like any further information about the events listed above, please contact James Douglas at 

CQ Healthy Communities. 

Date claimers and community news 
Community Health Mt Morgan is holding “Lighten Up to a Healthy Lifestyle”, a seven week group for 

people who want to improve their health and manage their weight.  It assists people to eat well and be 

active, manage stress and make long-term lifestyle changes.  The group starts on Wednesday 4 June at 

9 am.  To book for Lighten Up telephone 49381311. 

 

A reminder that Community Health Rockhampton is currently holding its own “Lighten Up to a Healthy 

Lifestyle” program. The group started its 7 week run on Wednesday 7 May.  To book for Lighten Up in 

Rockhampton telephone 49206991. 

 

The Healthy Infant Network, Rockhampton, warmly invites you to attend a presentation on Attachment 

and Circle of Security presented by Mr Joe Coyne. The presentation will take place at the North Street 

Annex – Corner of North and West Streets, Rockhampton on June 25th 2008, 9.15am‐12.00pm with 

Morning tea provided.  Please RSVP by Wednesday 11th June for catering purposes to Ben Norden: 

Phone: 4920 6879 Email: ben_norden@health.qld.gov.au. Note: There is no cost for this event. 

 

A reminder that the Rockhampton Road Runners club will be conducting a half-marathon „Challenge 

Yourself‟ event this coming Sunday 25th May. Registrations are open from 6.00am. The event will start 

and finish from Victoria Park (Riverbank side). A light breakfast will be provided after the race. For costs 

and further details contact Glenn on 0419 286 937.  

 

Expert Guide 
Readers who have CQU email accounts can take advantage of FREE membership to the online Expert 

Guide via the following link: 

 

http://www.expertguide.com.au/InfoPages/Join/SignUpExpert.aspx.  

 

Expert Guide is the only central place where journalists, government, business and the community can 

connect with thousands of academic and professional experts. It includes experts from universities, 

research centres, museums, CRCs, industry/professional groups, associations, and many more 
organisations across Australia.  

On the lighter side 
THE FINAL WORD ON NUTRITION 

mailto:j.douglas@cqu.edu.au
http://healthycommunities.cqu.edu.au/FCWViewer/view.do?page=4405
mailto:ben_norden@health.qld.gov.au
http://www.expertguide.com.au/InfoPages/Join/SignUpExpert.aspx


 

After an exhaustive review of the research literature, here's the final word on nutrition and health:  

 

1. Japanese eat very little fat and suffer fewer heart attacks than us.  

 

2. Mexicans eat a lot of fat and suffer fewer heart attacks than us. 

 

3. Chinese drink very little red wine and suffer fewer heart attacks than us.  

 

4. Italians drink excessive amounts of red wine and suffer fewer heart attacks than us.  

 

5. Germans drink beer and eat lots of sausages and fats and suffer fewer heart attacks than us.  

 

6. The French eat foie-gras, full fat cheese and drink red wine and suffer fewer heart attacks than us  

 

CONCLUSION: Eat and drink what you like. Speaking English is apparently what kills you. 

 

Web site updates 
The Healthy Communities web site is now officially off and running and is being updated regularly. Some 

notable changes will be made to the site in the coming months in line with changes to the branding of 

CQU and developments within the Centre for Social Science Research. Watch this space. 

Visitors to the site can also subscribe to the Healthy Communities Pod Cast channel as well as join the 

CQ Healthy Communities Research Network mailing list. 

CQU staff can sign on to the internal mailing list. 

News items relevant to Healthy Communities can be found on the homepage as well as on an archive 

page. 

Clicking on the What‟s Hot link on the homepage will direct you to a list of Events. 

Articles and information relating to research within Healthy Communities are currently under 

consideration for being added to the site.  

Details on how to access all the above can be found by following the menu links on the left of the site. 

The web site address is: http://www.healthycommunities.cqu.edu.au/. 

Getting In Touch 
If you have already done so, thank-you! Otherwise, please let me know how you would like to receive In 

Touch. You may prefer a print version rather than electronic delivery. I would like to assess the 

possibility of delivering the newsletter as either an electronic mail-out or a printed document. The former 

is the overwhelming „winner‟ at this stage! 

Important: make one choice only. 

Click below to forward your preference. 

Electronic delivery 

Printed document 

If you choose the Printed option, please provide details of your preferred mailing address. 

Contributing to In Touch 
Don‟t forget that if you wish to highlight an event or important milestone within your organisation that is 

relevant to Healthy Communities, please forward all details to James Douglas c/o j.douglas@cqu.edu.au. 

You can also post information you would like mentioned to the above c/o Healthy Communities, Building 

18, CQU Rockhampton, Bruce Highway, North Rockhampton, Qld, 4702. 

Please note that images will be scaled down to fit within an electronic format and text is preferred in 

.doc or .rtf formats. Importantly, other than basic .doc or .rtf, send any documents in unformatted form, 

that is, free of any restrictions or constraints (such as elaborate fonts and layouts) that may prevent 

easy transformation into the format of this newsletter. 

Note also that articles may be edited to fit within the format of the newsletter.   

 

The next edition of In Touch is due in June. 

http://www.healthycommunities.cqu.edu.au/
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